
Attendance Updates

What are the changes?

• The Department for Education has issued new statutory guidance for attendance 
called Working Together to Improve School Attendance. This comes into effect 
on the 19th August 2024. It details what schools, parents/carers and local 
authorities should do to improve pupils’ attendance at school.

• There are some important changes to attendance management from the 19th 
August 2024 which will affect the support parents and pupils receive from 
schools, and the legal sanctions that are used in certain circumstances.

• Schools are legally obliged to provide support and intervention for pupils who are 
at risk of persistent absence (90% attendance or below). This will take the form 
of meetings with parents/carers, school-based interventions, and the offer of 
support from outside agencies and professionals.

• We are very keen to identify the barriers to attendance that families face and will 
welcome opportunities to overcome these barriers together. However, when a 
child's attendance falls outside of the parental legal obligations to send their child 
to school, there are legal pathways that must be followed.

• Information of the new National Framework for Penalty Notices is included 
within this update. Please note that this framework applies to all schools in 
England.



Multi-Tiered System of 
Support

• The Multi-Tiered System of Support (MTSS), ensures 
comprehensive attendance intervention for all children. The 
system incorporates staff, children, parents and carers, and 
external agencies. This comprises of three Tiers: 

• Tier 1 provides a universal offering to all children. 

• Tier 2 involves early internal support and intervention. 

• Tier 3 is higher levels of support for children, young 
people and families who require access to external agency 
support.

• Across Brooke Weston Trust, all academies continue to 
strive to ensure that children have the relevant support 
needed to be able to attend school daily.

• Further information of the MTSS will be shared in 
September 2024.

School starts 

promptly at 8:50am.

Corridor doors open 

from 8:40am and all 
pupils are also 

invited to attend our 
FREE breakfast club 

from 8:30am daily.
Pupils arriving after 

8:50am will be marked 
as late.

All registers close at 
9:20am. The late sign-in 
code used after this time 

will constitute as an 
absence and negatively 

impact a pupil’s 
attendance record.
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